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FEDERATION OF STOKE HILL SCHOOLS 

MINUTES of the MEETING of the FULL GOVERNING BODY 

Held at Stoke Hill Junior School on Thursday 6th October 2016 at 5 p.m. 

PRESENT:  Roy Souter (Headteacher SHJS), Sarah Mackay (Headteacher SHINS), Rebecca Ryan, Peter Holland, Andrew Page, Amy Bickford, Cameron Mann, Carol Finning, Fergus FitzGerald, James Corbridge, Kristine Vaaler, Lena Macfarlane, Lucie Hinton, Mais Attia, Vanessa Newcombe, Dianne Goodwin (Clerk)

16-17/1.1 Election of Chair

Dianne welcomed everyone to the meeting. She said she had received two nominations for Chair – Vanessa Newcombe and Peter Holland. A secret ballot was held and Vanessa Newcombe duly elected.

16-17/1.2 Election of Vice Chair

Dianne said three nominations had been received – Peter Holland, Kristine Vaaler and Fergus FitzGerald. A secret ballot was held and Peter Holland duly elected.

Vanessa took over as Chair for the rest of the meeting

16-17/1.3 Welcome and Apologies

Apologies accepted from Ric Crocker. 
Bex had agreed to continue as Staff Governor for a further two years. Cameron was stepping down and Hannah McCarthy was co-opted to replace him. Vanessa said that Helen Lewis had also resigned as Co-opted Governor so a replacement for her was required. Vanessa also said that Lucie would be stepping down before the end of her tenure as she is expecting a baby in April.
16-17/1.4 Declaration of Pecuniary Interest
Advice given by governors at this school is incidental to their professional expertise and is not being given in their professional capacity. 

16-17/1.5 Minutes of last meeting

Carol pointed out a spelling mistake in section 4 of item 15-16/6.8 Finance. This was amended and the minutes were agreed and signed by Vanessa
16-17/1.6 Matters Arising

Kristine referred to a matter from previous minutes relating to participation in the annual residential trip for Year 6. She asked about the participation rate for the upcoming trip. Cameron said that only 6 children were not going. He said that parents had been made aware of help with funding if necessary. Vanessa sked if any were not going because of concerns based on religious grounds. Cameron said this was possible. Mais offered to speak to parents to try and allay any concerns. (ACTION)
16-17/1.7 Chairs Update

Dates of meetings –the meeting on 23rd March needed to be rescheduled. It was agreed that this meeting would now be on Tuesday 21st March 2017. 
An extra meeting has been added in November. Vanessa explained that the new Keeping Children Safe in Education contained a section which explained the duty of Governors in regard to Safeguarding.  She said that Claire McKimm had kindly agreed to speak to Governors to make them more aware of Safeguarding activities in school and also do a refresh training session. This meeting will be on Thursday 10th November at 5pm at SHINS.

Safeguarding Inspection. Roy said that the local authority was due to be inspected in regard to Safeguarding. He said that some schools would be visited as part of the inspection.
Edubase – still some forms outstanding. Blank forms were circulated for completion.

Vanessa asked Governors if they wished FGB meetings to be Open or Closed to members of the public. It was agreed that they would be Open

Vanessa circulated a Get Well Card to be signed for a former Governor who was seriously ill.
Governor visits. Vanessa said that Roy and Sarah had produced a timetable of opportunities for visits to school. Roy asked all Governors to sign up for at least one of these. Vanessa asked Dianne to circulate the list (ACTION)

16-17/1.8 Governor Vacancy

Vanessa said there were currently 2 vacancies for Co-opted Governors as Helen had tendered her resignation. She also said that Lucie would be leaving in due course which would result in a vacancy for a Parent Governor. She said she would contact a parent who had expressed an interest in becoming a Governor

16-17/1.9 Review of Operations
Committee structure, membership and Terms of Reference membership to remain as before
Governor’s area of responsibility –
H & S – Kristine

EAL – Kristine and Mais

SEN/ Safeguarding – Vanessa and Amy

Nursery – Ric 

IT – Andrew

Link – vacancy but ideally someone who has a child about to transfer to Year 7 at St James

Annual cycle of business 

Policy review

Register of business interest – all present to check forms and countersign
16-17/1.10 HT Report

Verbal Report

Sarah talked about the School Improvement Plan for 2016-17. She explained how the plan had been drawn up and said that the focus had been on the Wellbeing of all staff and children. She said that unlike previous plans, there was not a review of the previous year’s plan. Also there were no sections on links to staffing and budgets. This was in order to keep the plan streamlined and more accessible. She said there were still a few amendments to be made and that progress of the plan would be fully scrutinised by T & L

Partnership – Sarah said that the HT at Ladysmith Infant School had resigned and the deputy Headteacher, Emma Brown was going to be acting HT for the rest of the academic year. Sarah said she had been asked to work alongside Emma for one day a week to give her support. Sarah said this was a similar arrangement to that in place last year when Roy mentored Mark Wilkinson at Ladysmith Junior School. She said she would not be out of school for any more time than previously when carrying out moderation work which had significantly reduced this year. 

Roy gave an update on the Partnership with other schools. He said there had been a number of meetings with Headteachers from the other schools with the focus being on School Improvement. He said that a significant achievement had been an agreed format for assessment. He said that this would mean that it would be possible to see how the children at Stoke Hill compared with the children in the other schools in the partnership. Roy said that this information would be used to help raise standards in all the schools by sharing best practice. 
Roy said that all the staff were being encouraged to partner with a member of staff from one of the other schools in the partnership. This was an extension of the scheme that had operated last year between Stoke Hill and Ladysmith Schools. It was also planned to carry out a teacher swap in the Spring Term.

Roy said that one area of future work would involve benchmarking of some areas of the budget to see if best practice could be shared.

Roy said that the Headteachers of the Partnership have also looked at ways of furthering long term collaboration. He said discussions had been held with other schools but the consensus was that it would be better to set up a new MAT rather than join an existing one. 
Roy said that the next step was to ask Governors from all six schools to join a group to discuss future collaboration.  Vanessa said the group would comprise Headteacher, Chairs of Governors and one other Governor from each school. She asked anyone interested to contact her. (ACTION). Vanessa said that other Governors needed to keep an open mind on future developments. Kristine asked if the Cooperative Trust model had been examined. Roy said that lots of different models had been looked at. He said the desire was for a long term model that was resilient and didn’t rely on particular people being involved.
16-17/1.12 Finance

· Budget update – Carol said the budget remained tight for 2016-17. She said she was having a meeting with the Finance Officer Charles W to start planning the Budget based on Census figures.

· Carol said that the photocopier contract had one year left. She said she had looked at a number of options and recommended that governors approve a new contract with the exiting supplier which would save£2000. This was approved.

· Carol said that Lisa Sinclair had now moved from her Admin role to concentrate on the Extended School A replacement was being sought. 
16-17/1.11 PPG Report (SHJS)

This report had been circulated earlier. Vanessa thanked Roy for the report.

She commented on the good results achieved in Reading and Writing but noted that the results for Maths were below the national average.  She asked if there were any particular reasons for this and what was being done to raise the levels of achievement in Maths. Roy explained that this was a small group and so the percentages were affected by one or two children. He said that 3 of the group actually achieved 99% and most of the rest were very close to the ARE standard. Roy said that it was possible to look at the children’s papers to see where they had made mistakes. This had shown that all the children were very good at problem solving and use of shape etc but there were weaknesses with use of the 4 Rules of Arithmetic. He said that the strategy this year was to concentrate on the 4 Rules. Cameron said that another change this year was that children did not get any credit for working out if a wrong answer was given.
Roy said a number of schemes were being looked at to see if they would help raise standards. Although the Accelerated Reading Scheme had produced really good results the same could not be said of the Accelerated Maths Scheme. He said that staff were looking at extending the use of MyMaths and also using the Sparkxx scheme which was in use at St James School.

Cameron said that he had been concentrating solely on the use of the 4 Rules for the first four weeks of term to make sure the children really understood them before moving on to problem solving. Mais asked if this was just for Year 6. Roy said the same emphasis was being used across all year groups. Kristine asked how the results compared with non PPG children. Roy said this information wasn’t provided. The figures provided only showed a comparison with national figures for PPG children. Lucie said that the figures were better than the national average. 
Vanessa asked that the staff be thanked for their hard work.

16-17/1.13 Pay Policy

Vanessa said that the Pay Policy would go to the Pay Committee who were meeting on the 13th; however FGB approval was needed for the award of 1% to all staff. This was agreed

16-17/1.14 Safeguarding Update
Vanessa reminded all of the extra meeting on 10th November. 

Kristine said she had attended the Safer Recruitment training and said a number of points had been made
Applicants should be asked to sign copies of their application form when attending for interview

Teachers appointed after 2.9.13 are not subject to a (interim) prohibition order. 
School website should state that Safeguarding is a priority
Vanessa said that these points had already been put into practice.

Roy said that the E Safety team had carried out an audit of the Schools website. The website was found to be up to date apart from a couple of items which were being dealt with

16-17/1.13 Dates of next meetings
Pay 

13th October (SHJS)
Safeguarding 
10th November (SHINS)
T & L 

17th November (SHINS)
Resources

24th November (SHINS)

FGB

8th December (SHINS)
All meetings will be at 5pm.
ACTIONS

Governors to contact Vanessa re interest in Collaboration Group
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